
Using the U.S. Census Bureau’s TIGERweb Application to Determine if Your Hospital is 
Located in an Urbanized Area 
 

1. Open the TIGERweb application at https://tigerweb.geo.census.gov/tigerweb2020/.  
 

2. In the lefthand pane, select “Census 2010” from the Select Vintage dropdown menu. (Note: The 2020 Census 
urban area delineations are expected to be released in 2022.)  
 

 
 

3. At the top of the map, towards the righthand side of the screen, enter the address of the hospital in the Search 
bar. Hit Enter. The full address should appear directly below the search bar. Click on it to select. 

 

 
 
 

https://tigerweb.geo.census.gov/tigerweb2020/


4. The map will navigate to the address, and the lefthand pane will show the geocoder results. To turn on the 
urban area layer in the map, select Layers at the top of the lefthand pane. 

 

 
 

5. Select the checkbox next to “Urban Areas” in the list. Click the plus sign next to Urban Areas and make sure that 
Urbanized Areas is checked, and that the sliding transparency toggle is all the way to the right. 
 

  
 



6. If the address you entered is in an urbanized area, the blue dot representing the location will appear in a blue 
area on the map. (You may need to zoom out on the map to see the full scope of the urbanized area.) If the 
address you entered does not appear in a blue area in the map, it is not in an urbanized area and is considered 
rural for the purposes of the hospital generator pre-calculated benefit. 

 

 


